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Stuart Town RTC 

 
 

Open Thursday & Friday 
10:00am- 4:00pm 

Hope to see you there. 
If you would like a special luncheon please 
contact us on 02 68 468359  
 

 
Next Meeting of RTC/Hall Committee  

            

Thursday 11th October 6:00pm 
 

Next STAA Meeting 
 

 Wednesday 20th November 6:00pm 
This meeting is the AGM all welcome. 

Nominations for all position will be vacant. 

 
Church Services 

 
Catholic Church 

 

 

The annual cemetery mass will be celebrated at 

the Stuart Town cemetery on SATURDAY, 23rd. 

NOVEMBER @ 11 am. 

Fr. Tony Hennessy invites everyone to come to 

remember & pray for our deceased relatives & 

friends. 

This will be followed by refreshments @ 

BOEHME'S  HALL.  In the event of rain or bad 

weather conditions, the church will be the venue 

for the Mass.      EVERYONE  WELCOME.     

 

Mass each Saturday morning at 8.30 @ St. 
John the Baptist Church, Stuart Town 

Contact no. for Fr. Tony or Parish Office 
is      68452061 

Anglican and non-denominational 

Sunday   5pm – Holy Communion. 
Sunday    10.30am – at Mumbil. 
Morning Prayer and Children’s Ministry. 
Home Communion on request. 
 
 

BIRTHDAY WISHES 
 
3rd David Sherring 
4th Kelly Ross & Noel Stanford 
5th Melba Howard, Mollie Patterson 
7th Cooper White 
9th Pam Gough, Josie Mealey, Kevin Frappell 
10th Adam Hannelly 
11th Joy (Fleming) Douglas 
13th Adam Trudgett, Bronwyn Clark 
15th Tony Kalanj 
16th Steven Patterson, Darrell Flett 
17th Adam Orrock 
19th Craig Lancaster, Allan Fleming 
20th Robert Ryan, Daniel O’Mara, Luke 
Stanford, Stephanie Morrison  
21st Coral Ryan 
22nd Kelly Midson, Bill Jones, Tim Trudgett 
23rd Keith Pryde, Samantha Ross, Cindy 
Walker, Pam Oxford 
24th Phillip Hurst  
26th Lisa Douglas 
27th John Howard, Florence Minors 
30th Moira Hannelly 
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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY. 
 
5th Christine & Noel Stanford 
7th Norma & Ted Hannelly 

22nd Jean & Ron Frappell 

 

Congratulation to Norma & Ted on 
your 60th Wedding Anniversary 

 
********************** 

 

 
 
             

Congratulations to Kellie Douglas 

2
nd

 daughter of Laurie and Gloria 

Douglas and Michael Abood son of 

Dianne Abood and Michael Abood 

who were married on 19
th

 October 

at St Joseph’s Catholic Church 

Orange surrounded by many far 

travelled family and friends. 

A more beautiful day and happy 

couple could not be wished for. 

Kellie looked like a princess in her 

beautiful gown and was attended 

by her 2 sisters Lisa and Kimberley 

who looked just as fabulous in their 

black frocks! Not to mention niece 

Ruby Carroll and Grace and 

Isabella Curtis as the cutest little 

flower girls.  

Many touching and humorous 

speeches were made at the reception 

held at “Racine Restaurant” La 

Colline Vineyard Lake Canobolas 

Rd. as we were wined and dined 

during the night. It all ended too 

soon. 

We wish Kellie and Michael many 

years of happiness together. 

 

************ 

  

Congratulations Kimberly and Mat on 

your recent marriage. 

 

 
 

 
Best Wishes 

 to Clare White and a speedy recovery. 
 

School News 
School resumed for term 4 on the 8th October 
and already the students have had a busy 
few weeks.  
Kindergarten transition began on the first day 
back and we were delighted to welcome 3 
very excited little children to our school. They 
had a busy morning and will continue to join 
us on Tuesdays over the term. 
Week 2 of the term saw the students, 
teachers and some parents travel to Dubbo 
for an overnight excursion to the zoo. Prior to 



 
 
departing, the students each studied an 
animal from the zoo and were asked to create 
a power-point presentation with what they 
had learnt about the animal. They learnt 
many interesting facts and the guides at the 
zoo were very impressed with amount of 
knowledge each child knew about their 
studied animal. Apart from the cold night they 
spent in the zoosnooze safari tents and the 
early rise the next morning everyone enjoyed 
themselves coming home tired but happy. 
The P & C will be running a Christmas 
hamper raffle that will be drawn on 
Presentation night Thursday 12th December. 
Tickets are available from the school or any 
of the staff or students.  
The e waste bin at the school is not yet full so 
please drop your old TVs, faxes & computers 
at the school and they will be added to the bin 
for disposal. Aluminium cans and old 
batteries can also be dropped off. Thank-you 
to all who have dropped off items for 
recycling. 
 
 

WANTED YOUR E-WASTE!!!!. 
Matthews Metal Management have provided 
the School with 2 bins to collect old, defunct 
or obsolete electronic equipment such as 
computers, fax machines, printers, televisions 
etc and will collect and pay the P&C when 
they are full. So please do not pay tip fees to 
discard these items instead just drop them at 
the School and you will be helping the 
students and saving yourself some money. 
We also collect aluminium cans and old 
batteries to recycle. 
 

Wellington Report Card for 

OCT NOV DEC 
Sign erected with rules and 
fees at Stuart Town Waste 
Depot 
Routine slashing
Free Kerbside Clean Up 
Public Toilet maintenance x 3 
times weekly 
Security cameras installed at 
Stuart Town Waste Depot 
Public Toilet maintenance x 3 
times weekly 
Moxon Park, Boehme's Hall, 

Recreation Ground - grounds 
maintenance 
Public Toilet maintenance x 3 
times weekly 
Moxon Park, Boehme's Hall, 
Recreation Ground - grounds 
maintenance 
Weed inspections for St 
Johns Wart 
Moxon Park, Boehme's Hall, 
Recreation Ground - grounds 
maintenance 
Weeds project - targeting 
water weeds 
Commence levelling of 
common area at Euchareena 
Construction of Waste 
Transfer Station 

Improve drainage sections of 
Shepherds Creek Rd 
2 Dec - Free entry into Stuart 
Town & Euchareena Waste 
Depot 
Clean out road drains at 
Euchareena 
 
 

Found 1 pair of glass’s 

At St Michaels Reunion at the Hall. 
 

 
NUTRIMETICS PARTY AT 

BOEHME’S 
At 10.30 am on 20th Nov 2013 

Please come and have a cuppa and something to 
eat and chit chat. 
ALL WELCOME 

              Ph Pam Oxford 68468419 

 
******** 

 
For Sale 

Sterling Freezer 81 lt 
Still has 2year warranty left 

$100 ono 
Phone Suzan 68468219 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Markets  

 
14th December 

at  
Stuart Town 

 

****** 

 
Wanted 

Large Saucepans and Boilers 
for hall use 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Citizens of the Month 

 

Jenny & Cliff Hyde 


